
Summary Notes – April 12, 2017 
Savannah River Site (SRS) Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) 

Strategic & Legacy Management (SLM) Committee Meeting 
 
The SLM Committee held a meeting on Tuesday, April 12, 2017, 4:30 – 6:20 pm, at the DOE 
Meeting Center in Aiken, SC. It was also streamed online and posted to the CAB website and 
YouTube page. There was time set aside for committee discussion and public comments. 
 
Attendees 
CAB: 
David Hoel 
Bob Doerr 
Earl Sheppard 
Bob Doerr 
Tom French 
David Vovakes 
Robert Smith 
Ed Sturcken-Phone 
Mary Weber  
Gil Allensworth 
 

 DOE/Contractor/Other: 
Michael Mickolanis, DOE-SR 
Susan Clizbe, DOE-SR 
Zach Todd, DOE-SR Phone 
de’Lisa Carrico, DOE-SR 
Avery Hammett, DOE-SR  
James Tanner, S&K Logistics 
Chelsea Gitzen, S&K Logistics 
Federica Staton, S&K Logistics 
 

 Agency Liaisons: 
Shane Shull, SCDHEC 
 
Stakeholders: 
 

 
Committee Welcome: Bob Doerr, Committee Chair 

 Mr. Doerr welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 

Point of Contact Status Update: Zach Todd, DOE-SR 
 Zach Todd informed the Board and the public that the President has released his 
preliminary budget for the year and the Site should be expecting FY’18 budget by the end of 
April or early May. The strategic plan is still with Headquarters and they plan on meeting to 
discuss it. Military training is still ongoing at the Site and several units have been utilizing the 
Site for the past few months. The SC National Guard plans on starting a few projects at the 
beginning of the summer. 
 
Mr. Todd concluded his update by answering questions form the Committee and public. 

 
Committee Discussion 

 The Committee discussed Recommendation #338: Revision of the Savannah River Site 
Community Involvement Plan and Recommendation #342: Military Trainings at the Savannah 
River Site. The Committee agreed to keep Recommendation #338 until they received more 
information from CAB member David Hoel. Recommendation #342 DOE’s response to 
Recommendation #342 explained that they will continue to partner with SC National Guard but 
all military training is controlled by the SC National Guard and it is their responsibility to 
inform potential users of the training venues and DOE does not directly interact with 
prospective military units. Zach Todd explained that the SC National Guard has reached out to 
other units about training at SRS. The Committee motioned to close the recommendation.  

Nina Spinelli, CAB Chair presented her recommendation Drone Spotting over SRS. She 
recommended, based on SRS’s sensitive material and public concern that the DOE continue to 
investigate drone sightings and work with authorities to restrict the airspace over SRS. CAB 



members stated that the topic is relevant but had concerns over the limitations of the airspace 
restrictions. Michael Mikolanis suggested that the Committee request a presentation on the 
topic of drones. The Committee continued discussion and agreed to request a presentation. The 
Committee motioned to table the recommendation until more information on the topic is 
presented. 

Nina Spinelli, CAB Chair presented her recommendation concerning disseminating 
information regarding controlled burns. The Committee made minor changes and agreed to 
move the recommendation to the Full Board.  

 
 David Vovakes, CAB Member presented his recommendation on the Strategic Plan. He 
recommended that SRS update their Strategic Plan so it can coincide with DOE’s.  CAB 
members asked questions concerning SRS’s strategic plan and the timeline for updating it. The 
Committee motioned to present the recommendation to the Full Board and it was accepted. 

 
 

Public Comment 
 There were no public comments. 
 
Mr. Doerr adjourned the meeting. 
 
The next SLM Committee meeting will be held on June 13, 2017, 4:30 – 6:20 pm, at the DOE 
Meeting Center in Aiken, SC. 
 
The online recording of this meeting can be located on the CAB’s website: cab.srs.gov 
 


